Road 2 Resiliency January Coalition Meeting Monday, February 3, 2020 South Bend High School Library

Members Present: Russell Wiitala, Carole Chase, Lucas Stigall, Robin Souvenir, Molly McManus, Allison O'Rourke, Kat Staats, Jessica Verboomen, Nichole Page, Lilana Ayala, Rob Verboomen

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	DECISIONS, ACTIONS, ASSIGNMENTS
Review / Approve Meeting Minutes	The January 6 th meeting minutes reviewed. Kathryn Staats motioned to pass the minutes. Nichole Page seconds motion to pass minutes.	Minutes passed.

Announcements	R2R will be presenting the R2R 101 at the South Bend School Board on March 26 th . We encourage any R2R Board and Coalition members to join! The presentation will be at the SBHS at 6:00pm. Carole will also be conducting a training with SBHS school staff called <i>Vaping and Marijuana</i> : <i>Finding the Truth Among the Vapors</i> on February 7 th .	Want to attend the South Bend School Board presentation, or the vaping/marijuana training? Contact Carole Chase at cchase@co.pacific.wa.us
Share-out: 2019 Mini Grant recipient: Willapa Players - Haunted Hannan Playhouse	A little history on the Hannan Playhouse! The first play that the Willapa Players put on was in the 30's, where a play was put on almost every year up until 1996. Since then, these plays have occurred annually. In 1986 the Willapa Players moved their production into the Hannan Playhouse. The Haunted Hannan production marked the 15-year anniversary of the Hannah Playhouse! Throughout the year, the Hannah Playhouse has used generous grant funding to continue operation. R2R's \$400 Mini Grant helped tremendously! However, a local Church has now pledged funds that will keep their operations funded moving forward. Over 30 volunteers were involved in the Haunted Hannah production. Youth wrote thank you notes expressing their grattude, and sharing how this experience has helped them grow, including but not limited to increasing confidence. Their next play, Betty the Yetty, is an adult comedy playing the 2 nd and 3 rd weekend in March. There will be a showing every Friday and Saturday night at 7:00pm, and a matinee on Sunday at 2:00pm. Tickets are \$12 for adults/\$10 for seniors. Due to the language and content, this play is not recommended for youth.	To learn more about the Haunted Hannah Playhouse production, click here, or contact Russell Wiitala at puckstan@yahoo.com.

Award presented by Jessica Verboomen and received by Kathryn Staats, Nichole Page and Liliana Ayala). Here is a synopsis of what Jessica had to say!

Since accepting their positions, Kat, Nichole and Liliana have taken on a lot, and handled everything our other school staff did not have the time for. The things that our students have needed have always been there, but our school staff did not have the time necessary to truly give them the attention and resources they truly needed - this is undoubtedly a full-time job. Nichole, in particular, is currently working at a Family Resources Navigator and the Prevention Intervention Specialist at the Valley school.

Resiliency
Rockstar Pacific County
Family Resource
Navigators
(Kathryn Staats,
Nichole Page
and Liliana
Ayala).

When our Family Resource Navigators first began, there was not real job description for them. Not only that, but they started during summer when school was not in session. Rather than spending this time training, they began meeting to put together multiple resources for our students. These include, but are not limited to, clothing closets, hygiene packs, haircuts, and more.

These amazing ladies meet with students and go out into the community to gather any and all resources they need to help them. This could be anything from a cup-o-noodles to driving them to a doctor's appointment. Having them at our schools has met this needs for our students in a great way. As you look at other schools who do not have Family Resources Navigators, you can really see the huge difference this point of contact has had on our students.

Nichole shared a heartwarming story that took place earlier today. A parent had come to her to ask for prom attire for her son. Several students came up to her and shared that they were already in the process of getting together his prom attire, and are currently working on hemming the pants. "They are going to put me out of a job!" said Nichole.

THANK YOU LADIES!

See their ROCKSTAR picture HERE!

Know someone who is a true Resiliency ROCKSTAR in our community? Nominate them today!

To nominate a rockstar in our community, click <u>HERE!</u>

Monthly Reports - Drug Buster Squad	They are currently working with the 6 th grade teachers (Ms. Dulap and Ms. Beatty, on scheduling Slick Tracy. Currently, DBS is working on vaping presentation targeted at the younger kids. As they were discussing how to conduct this presentation without the vulgarity inappropriate for the younger kids, they came up with an alternative. The DBS squad would like to help implement Slick Tracy to begin mentoring the 6 th graders and build that relationship. They would like to take 5-10 minutes at the end of the curriculum series to do a small presentation. Their goal: focus on the things they wish THEY knew when they were in 6 th grade, and build those relationships they wish THEY had.	To learn more about the Drug Buster Squad (DBS) contact Jessica Verboomen at jverboomen@esd113.org or Rachelle Harvill at rharvill@esd113.org
	Rachelle is still in training and will eventually take over DBS. Jessica will be there to mentor her until the end of the school year (at the very least). This has been a nice, slow and smooth transition - something much needed when dealing with such volatile and sensitive relationships.	
Monthly Reports - Family Resource Navigators	Our Family Resource Navigators are currently working on a project similar to Project Community Connect. They have found someone to be their physical agent, and are currently awaiting the final details. This event would take place in August in January. The idea is to provide services including, but not limited to, haircuts and eye exams, and have DSHS and someone available to sign	Questions or comments? Contact any of our Family Resources Navigators! -Kathryn Staats: kstaats@esd113.org -Nichole Page: npage@esd113.org
	people up for healthcare and EBT. Currently they are working with providers and all three schools to set a date and finalize a location.	-Liliana Ayala: layalasilva@esd113.org
Month Report Outs, etc	The R2R Guns n Hoses Planning Committee will be holding a meeting this Thursday, February 6 th at 3:45.	For questions, comments or additional details (such as location) contact Carole Chase: cchase@co.pacific.wa.us

Monthly Reports - Big Brothers, Big Sisters	Nothing to Report	For more information on becoming a Big in our community, contact Molly McManus at molly@swwabigs.org.
SBPD	SPBD will be assisting with Slick Tracy!	Questions? Contact Lucas Stigall: lucas- stigall@southnend-wa.gov
Meeting Adjourned	4:30pm	Thank you everyone!